

Listening

A. Listen to the conversation between Darya and Camilo. Circle *True* or *False* for each statement. (2 points each)

- | | |
|--|--------------|
| 1. Darya has bought flowers. | True / False |
| 2. Darya has found an apartment near the center of town. | True / False |
| 3. Camilo rents an apartment outside the town. | True / False |
| 4. Camilo and Darya work together. | True / False |

B. Listen to a radio show. Circle *True* or *False* for each statement. (2 points each)

- | | |
|--|--------------|
| 1 It isn't summer right now. | True / False |
| 2 Nelly (caller 1) and her son really enjoyed the vacation in Cabo. | True / False |
| 3 Simon (caller 2) and his family used a tour guide in Pucón. | True / False |
| 4 Carmen (caller 3) suggests looking online for family vacations. | True / False |
| 5 Carmen (caller 3) says that the destination is not very important. | True / False |

Vocabulary

C. Circle the correct answer. (1 point each)

1. The person I share an apartment with in college is my *roommate* / *neighbor*.
2. My son's son is my *grandson* / *granddaughter*.
3. I'm going to *finish* / *graduate* from college next year.
4. I had a great vacation. It was *loud* / *perfect*.

D. Choose the correct answer. (1 point each)

1. When it's raining I use _____.

- a) an umbrella b) a hairbrush c) a driver's license

2. I'm going to write a _____ for my mom on a piece of paper.

- a) document b) note c) textbook

3. We're playing tennis on the tennis _____.

- a) pool b) court c) field

4. My boyfriend loves music and plays the guitar. He is a _____.

- a) band b) festival c) musician

E. Cross out the word that does not belong in each category. (1 point each)

- | | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------|-----------|---------------|
| 1 Money | borrow | checkout | lend |
| 2 Shopping | checkout | customer | candy |
| 3 Feelings | amazing | crazy | sweatshirt |
| 4 Life events | become a grandparent | get a job | grocery store |
| 5 Gifts | cool | speakers | sweatshirt |

Grammar

F. Match the questions to the answers. (1 point each)

- | | |
|---|-------------------------|
| 1. ___ What's your mom doing? | a. No. This one is his. |
| 2. ___ Are you going out this weekend? | b. No, I'm not. |
| 3. ___ Is this your husband's umbrella? | c. Doing the dishes. |

Reading

G. Read the article. Then answer the questions. (2 points each)

My name's Leandro and I live with my wife Bruna and our three children in Oregon.

We have two sons, Gabriel who's 17 and studying at high school, and Sebastian who's 14 and he's starting high school in September. Our daughter Bella, the youngest, is 7 and she goes to elementary school.

My wife Bruna is a dentist and she works very hard. Bruna and I met in college and we've been married for 18 years. I'm a photographer and I take sports photos for a marketing and advertising agency. I've had a few different jobs and I've changed jobs many times. I've worked as a project manager and as a receptionist. Being a photographer is much more creative and I think it's probably the best job I've ever had.

I love traveling but I've never traveled to another country. When I was younger, I was afraid of flying and so my parents never took us on vacations outside the USA.

This summer things are going to be different. We're going to go on vacation to Jamaica. It's very exciting! We're staying for a few days in Kingston and then we're going to stay in Montego Bay. We've been very lucky because my boss has an apartment in Montego Bay and he's lending us the apartment for two weeks, so we can save some money!

The kids are very excited! Gabriel has saved money to buy new sneakers and sunglasses for the trip and Sebastian is organizing things for the flight. I think he's already downloaded three movies for the flight!

1. Where did Leandro and his wife first meet?

2. What jobs has Leandro had?

3. Why hasn't Leandro been outside the USA before?

4. Where are they going to go in Jamaica?
